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MEMORANDUM
October 19, 2010
To:
Lake County Stormwater Management Commission

From:
Mike Prusila, Watershed Planner
RE:
Financial Assistance Agreement w/USEPA for Glen Flora Tributary Hydrology Study
Action requested:
Approval

Lake County Stormwater Management Commission (SMC) is undertaking a study of the hydrology of the wetlands located at the downstream end of the Glen Flora Tributary using $118,500 in grant assistance from the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency’s (USEPA) Great Lakes Restoration Initiative (GLRI).  SMC has lead responsibility for project coordination, and anticipates engaging a consultant to perform the field work and preliminary data analysis.  Project expenses will include the purchase and installation of flow monitoring instruments, periodic data gathering in the field, analysis and reporting of data, and presentation of the data at a workshop after the monitoring is completed. 
USEPA will provide 100% of the total project costs ($118,500) and will reimburse SMC up to $16,000 for staff costs associated with project management.  
The Glen Flora Tributary is a ravine stream located in Waukegan that flows out of the Glen Flora Country Club and through a ravine in Bowen Park.  East of Bowen Park, the stream flows into the coastal wetland complex along Lake Michigan.  The study area includes both natural areas, such as the south end of Illinois Beach State Park, as well as developed sites, such as the former Johns-Manville manufacturing facility and the Midwest Generation power plant.  The entire project area is included in the Expanded Study Area for the Waukegan Harbor Area of Concern.  Due to the complicated landscape history of the site, the path(s) of water flow from the ravine to Lake Michigan are poorly understood.  This project will study the volume, direction, and timing of water flow through the area and will provide important data for future remediation, restoration and development projects in the area.  A copy of the funding agreement with USEPA is enclosed.
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